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The Board of Directors of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation has 

approved the appointment of Harris N. Winkler as Assistant Regional Director 

of the Dallas Region of the Division of Bank Supervision (DBS). Mr. Winkler's 

appointment is to a newly-established senior level position, which was created 

to help manage the increasing workload in the Dallas Region. He has been 

Field Office Supervisor for DBS in Denver since 1982. 

DBS Director Paul G. Fritts said: "Since joining the Corporation, Harris 

Winkler has admirably served in various field capacities, including Field 

Office Supervisor in three different regions. Such a background well 

qualifies him for his new position in the sizeable and challenging Dallas 

Region." 

Mr. Winkler, 52, a native of Indianapolis, Indiana, joined the FDIC as an 

assistant bank examiner in the Indianapolis Field Office. At the time of his 

appointment to the FDIC, he was executive vice-president and a member of the 

Board of Directors of The Bank of Mitchell, Mitchell, Indiana. 

Mr. Winkler became a commissioned examiner in 1968 and in 1969 he moved 

to the Bloomington, Indiana, Field Office as Examiner-in-Charge. He was 

designated Field Office Supervisor in Salt Lake City in 1975 and transferred 

to Denver as Field Office Supervisor in 1982. 

Mr. Winkler is a graduate of the Graduate School of Banking at the 

University of Wisconsin in Madison. He and his wife, Shirley, have two 

children and two grandchildren. 
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